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Minutes
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
July 13, 2011
Eastern Trail Management District

July 13, 2011 Minutes

In attendance:

Kittery


--

Eliot


--

South Berwick

--
North Berwick

--

Wells


--

Kennebunk

Mike Claus
Arundel

Tad Redway, President
Biddeford

--

Saco


Bob Hamblen, Sec’y.

Old Orchard Beach
--
Scarborough

--
South Portland


ETA 


John Andrews, Jim Bucar, Bob LaNigra

At 8:47 a.m., Pres. Redway called the meeting to order.

1. Minutes of June 8, 2011 – motion by John to accept the minutes as submitted, seconded by Bob L. and so voted, 6-0.

2. ETMD Priorities

· Budget FY 2012 – Dan Letellier was unable to attend this meeting, item is deferred to August 10.
· Dues status – Saco, Scarborough, OOB and ETA have paid 2011-12 dues. Reminders were sent June 15.
· Trail Management

i. Operations

a.    Rep needed, Kittery – Tad will call Jon Carter, Town Manager

b. Signage update, Tad – Dan Stewart has confirmed that no signs have yet been produced as discussed at May sign meeting. SMMC has let Bob L. know that trail users are parking at medical offices next to SMMC, not a desirable situation. Bob L. will inspect the Arundel signs re: “No Parking” on and near Limerick Road. Bob H. will write up notes from the sign meeting and forward to all. Bob L. will move forward with directional signs for SMMC parking lot.what sign mtg – the one back in May we had with Dan?
c.    Policies, Tad

· Trail use

- Events Policy -- Mike: is an event asking participants for money? If so, that’s a different category. Tad: at what point does the ETMD get concerned about damages to the trail? Town thresholds for mass gatherings differ, and are much higher than the number that concerns us. Mike: in Kennebunk, one approaches Brian Costello. 40 people, no worry. 500 is a concern. Bob H.: the burden should be the organizer’s. Tad: we’re saying, ‘go to the town first, then back to us.’ Bob L.: it’s in our draft procedure. We should restrict the number of participants. Mike: as long as porta-potties, trash removal, etc., are addressed, then allow as many as you want. Bob H.: consider signs posted on and by the trail prior to the event date as a notice to trail users. Bob L.: SMMC has re-scheduled its Oct. 15 5K due to the half-marathon that’s being advertised for the 16th. John: we have to consider just saying ‘no.’ Tad: SMMC should take precedent. Perhaps we route event requests through rec directors? Who manages the ETMD website? John: Carole Brush. Tad: we should add notice of events on the website. Jim: the websites are a confusion of information. Mike: is insurance an issue? Tad: the ETMD is covered. Mike: event organizers have to insure their event, it’s required by the towns. Jim: for their protection? Tad: for ours. Jim: ask Paquin and Carroll for a recommendation on coverage level – will ask Carole to do. Tad: add insurance, and police to the draft application. Bob H.: the fine print should be enlarged.
- Business franchises and licenses -- Tad: we have no policy on this issue. Abutters to the trail could establish businesses and directly access the trail – we should control access. Bob H.: I’ll ask how other trails are regulated. Can Carole ask Unitil about access from private property and how that is handled? John: NiSource allows a trail on its corridor in Indiana, might be worth asking them.
- Trail stewards – Bob L.: we should acknowledge them on the kiosks. A 1-page policy, with a copy for each steward.

- SMMC
- Mile markers – Bob H.: Mogens and Tracy are working on this, as part of the updated trail guide. Will measure and post in kiosks on 8.5” x 11” sheets. Should there be a distinction between local and trail-long markers? Tad: should talk to fire chiefs about this, they need the data if responding to incidents on the trail.

- Equestrian use – Tad: there is a moratorium in place. We should install signs to that effect, and send a notice to stables. Mike and Tad will compile a list and forward to Carole.
- Parking – discussed elsewhere.
ii. Outreach

· Turnpike Bridge opening ceremony – no discussion, has been delayed an indefinite period by the MTA. Mike can provide granite for the plaque at the bridge.
· Kiosks – Bob H., one panel will be corkboard for posting of local notices per Jenn’s suggestion. Mike: Kennebunk will provide a kiosk at the spur trail from the elementary school.
· Southern ET – John is working on this with southern York county residents.

3. Ongoing Projects

a. Saco-OOB – PIN 13340.00. Construction began May 24 by Shaw Bros., and has been moving quickly from Cascade Road south. Going very well.
b. Kennebunk/Arundel/Biddeford – PIN 13341.00. Tad is pursuing parking and equestrian issues. Tim Cote is addressing bollard spacing issue.
c. Scarborough Connection to South Portland – PIN #019386. Scarborough has been awarded $150,000 for design phase as TE funding, 2012-13 cycle. Drafting RFP is progressing.
4. Other Business
KSB Donation/CD -- Mike: the Connector Trail from the Kennebunk Elementary School to the Eastern Trail should be complete by the end of the week or early next week.  So far costs for stone dust material and 2 culverts have been out of the KPW maintenance budget.  The trail base material is reclaimed milled asphalt from our Main Street paving project and all labor and equipment has been by Kennebunk Public Works.  Unless we come up with a “cost” for the base material and bill out our labor and equipment for the trail building, the connector costs will not come close to the $10,000 donated by Kennebunk Savings Bank.  Would you consider having the ETMD use the $10,000 to help purchase a Toro 3040 for doing grading work on the KAB section of the Eastern Trail?  We have looked at purchasing this machine in the past and it has a very good track record for low impact grading work.  The size of the machine makes it easy to transport to different towns along the trail. Kennebunk would be willing to title and maintain the Toro and would be open to shared use with other ETMD towns.  I expect we would also have shared use with RSU-21 as they could use this machine for infield grooming.  RSU-21 may be willing to contribute some of the $4,400 balance due to purchase the machine if we have a shared use agreement.  I have attached a quote for the machine and the machine cut sheet.
John: will talk with KSB to see if such a purchase is acceptable to them.
Kiosk in Biddeford -- Bob L.: re: the kiosk off West Cole Road, let’s do another one for the spur trail from SMMC parking lot, rather than move it to that location. Tad: let’s consider staining kiosks, hands around a color sample. A sagebrush color seemed agreeable to all.
Southern ET – this will be a fall initiative. John leaves for another appointment. The N.E. Governor’s Council funding is being pursued by the ECGA, and Dan Stewart suggested that funding be used for Scarborough connector rather than for Kennebunk south. Mike: get Ron Collins on board – he heads the Transportation Committee, he can get around Dan. 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:43 a.m. Next meeting scheduled for August 10, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Hamblen, Secretary
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